NPH: Report on the progress of using proceeds from the public stock offering
On 08/12/2015, Nha Trang Post Hotel Joint Stock Company announced report on the progress of using proceeds from the public stock offering as follows:

I. Public stock offering

1. Name: Nha Trang Post Hotel Joint Stock Company

2. Type: Common share

3. Par value: VND 100,000 per share

Offering price: VND 150,000 per share
4. The number of shares offered: 97,284 shares, in which:

- The number of shares purchased: 68,705 shares

- Reserving the capital contribution right of shareholders of VNPT Group: 29,119 shares

5. Total mobilization capital: VND 10,305,750,000

6. The starting date of the offering: 17/11/2014

7. The finishing date of the offering: 10/12/2014

8. The date that shareholders of VNPT Group paid to buy 21,119 reserved shares:
30/07/2015

9. Total mobilization capital after the payment of VNPT Group: VND 14,673,600,000

II. Plan on using the proceeds from the public stock offering

1. The project progress

- The deposit amount of VND 20 billion is used to ensure the implementing the Nha Trang Post Hotel project according to the regulations of People’s Committee of Khanh Hoa Province

- Complete legal procedures of construction investment and apply for construction license
2. The current progress

- After completing the offering, the Company signed the deposit contract to ensure the project implementation with Khanh Hoa Financial Department and MHB Bank – Khanh Hoa branch and fully paid the deposit amount to the escrow account opened in MHB Bank – Khanh Hoa branch (now is BIDV Bank – Nha Trang branch)
- The Company signed contracts to support the project implementation, such as: architectural design contract, geological survey contract and some consulting contracts.
- The result of implementing some items:

+ On 20/04/2015, People’s Committee of Khanh Hoa Province approved the report on assessing environmental impacts of the Nha Trang Post Hotel project according to Decision no. 987/QD – UBND dated 20/04/2015 of People’s Committee of Khanh Hoa Province
+ On 07/10/2015, the project was granted the Fire Prevention Certificate by the Khanh Hoa Province’s Police Department of Fire Prevention.
- The amount of money paid for the contracts supporting the project was VND 3.6 billion. In which, Khanh Hoa Authority for Planning and Investment allowed the Company to use VND 3,752,483,094 from the deposit amount to pay for the contracts supporting the project.
- Along with other legal procedures approved by functional departments, currently, the Company is submitting the legal documents to Ministry of Construction for approval.

- After the approval of Ministry of Construction, it is expected that in early 2016, the Company will be granted construction license to implement the project
3. Changes: None

